
From: Dave Seller 

Sent: March 3, 2023 11:49 AM 

To: Ben Brummelhuis 

Cc: Eric Schneider 

Subject: RE: Private Street Naming Request - 57 Jacob Detweiller Drive  

 

Transportation Services have no concerns with the proposed street name. 
 

Dave Seller, C.E.T. 

Traffic Planning Analyst | Transportation Services | City of Kitchener 

519-741-2200 ext. 7369 | TTY 1-866-969-9994 | dave.seller@kitchener.ca 

From: Ben Brummelhuis <Ben.Brummelhuis@kitchener.ca>  

Sent: Friday, March 03, 2023 11:36 AM 

To: crumig@regionofwaterloo.ca; Barb Fairbairn <Barb.Fairbairn@kitchener.ca>; Tom Ruggle 

<Tom.Ruggle@kitchener.ca>; Dave Seller <Dave.Seller@kitchener.ca>; Beth Bruno 

<Beth.Bruno@kitchener.ca>; Christine Kompter <Christine.Kompter@kitchener.ca> 

Cc: Eric Schneider <Eric.Schneider@kitchener.ca> 

Subject: Private Street Naming Request - 57 Jacob Detweiller Drive  

 

Hi everyone,  

 

Please see attached the formal request and supporting documents and fees submitted by MHBC on 

behalf of Activa Holdings Inc. seeking a private street naming request for the development at 57 Jacob 

Detweiller Drive.  

 

The letter requests:  

 

Rosefinch Drive 

 

Please advise if you have any comments by: March 13, 2023 

 

Thanks, 

Ben Brummelhuis  

 

Student Planner | Development Services | City of Kitchener 

519-741-2200 ext. 7074 | TTY 1-866-969-9994 | ben.brummelhuis@kitchener.ca  
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From: Barb Fairbairn 

Sent: March 21, 2023 4:23 PM 

To: Tom Ruggle; Ben Brummelhuis 

Cc: Eric Schneider 

Subject: RE: Private Street Naming Request - 57 Jacob Detweiller Drive  

 

Ok, thanks for that, Tom.  I understand. 

 
Barb 

 

From: Tom Ruggle <Tom.Ruggle@kitchener.ca>  

Sent: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 4:22 PM 

To: Barb Fairbairn <Barb.Fairbairn@kitchener.ca>; Ben Brummelhuis <Ben.Brummelhuis@kitchener.ca> 

Cc: Eric Schneider <Eric.Schneider@kitchener.ca> 

Subject: RE: Private Street Naming Request - 57 Jacob Detweiller Drive  

 

I think we are looking at keeping the street fronting addresses, and treat the private street in the manor 

of a named laneway that runs behind. 

 

From: Barb Fairbairn <Barb.Fairbairn@kitchener.ca>  

Sent: March 21, 2023 4:20 PM 

To: Tom Ruggle <Tom.Ruggle@kitchener.ca>; Ben Brummelhuis <Ben.Brummelhuis@kitchener.ca> 

Cc: Eric Schneider <Eric.Schneider@kitchener.ca> 

Subject: RE: Private Street Naming Request - 57 Jacob Detweiller Drive  

 

Hi.  Just to clarify, this would mean addressing units off of the private lane but they are 
accessed from the street – or would we be keeping the street fronting civics I have assigned 

and they would just use a private name for reference for visitors parking, etc.   
 

Thanks. 

Barb 
 

From: Tom Ruggle <Tom.Ruggle@kitchener.ca>  

Sent: Tuesday, March 21, 2023 4:17 PM 

To: Ben Brummelhuis <Ben.Brummelhuis@kitchener.ca> 

Cc: Eric Schneider <Eric.Schneider@kitchener.ca>; Barb Fairbairn <Barb.Fairbairn@kitchener.ca> 

Subject: RE: Private Street Naming Request - 57 Jacob Detweiller Drive  

 

Hi Ben, 

 

I have no issue with it, provided it is signed as a functional street. I would treat this along the lines of the 

50 laneways that we have in the City. 

 

Cheers, 

 

 

Tom Ruggle 

Chief Fire Prevention Officer| Fire Department| City of Kitchener 



From: Derrick Hambly <DHambly@regionofwaterloo.ca> 

Sent: March 7, 2023 10:15 AM 

To: Ben Brummelhuis 

Cc: Chris Rumig 

Subject: RE: Private Street Naming Request - 57 Jacob Detweiller Drive 

 

Hi Ben, 

 

I can confirm that Rosefinch Drive has been reserved by MHBC for this development, so they may go 

ahead with using the name. 

 

Regards, 

Derrick 

 

 
Derrick Hambly, GIS Technologist 
Region of Waterloo  |  dhambly@regionofwaterloo.ca 

 

 

From: Ben Brummelhuis <Ben.Brummelhuis@kitchener.ca>  

Sent: March 3, 2023 11:36 AM 

To: Chris Rumig <Crumig@regionofwaterloo.ca>; Barb Fairbairn <Barb.Fairbairn@kitchener.ca>; Tom 

Ruggle <Tom.Ruggle@kitchener.ca>; Dave Seller <Dave.Seller@kitchener.ca>; Beth Bruno 

<Beth.Bruno@kitchener.ca>; Christine Kompter <Christine.Kompter@kitchener.ca> 

Cc: Eric Schneider <Eric.Schneider@kitchener.ca> 

Subject: Private Street Naming Request - 57 Jacob Detweiller Drive 

 

**EXTERNAL ALERT** This email originated from outside the Region of Waterloo.  

Hi everyone,  

 

Please see attached the formal request and supporting documents and fees submitted by MHBC on 

behalf of Activa Holdings Inc. seeking a private street naming request for the development at 57 Jacob 

Detweiller Drive.  

 

The letter requests:  

 

Rosefinch Drive 

 

Please advise if you have any comments by: March 13, 2023 

 

Thanks, 

Ben Brummelhuis  

 

Student Planner | Development Services | City of Kitchener 

519-741-2200 ext. 7074 | TTY 1-866-969-9994 | ben.brummelhuis@kitchener.ca  

 You don't often get email from dhambly@regionofwaterloo.ca. Learn why this is important  
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